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MEMORANDUM 
Date: November 25, 2019 
To: Greater East Grand Region Planning Team 
From: E. Cleaves 
Re: Exploratory Meeting with Snowmobile Clubs – 11-21-19  
 
A meeting was held on November 21, 2019 at the Weston Town Office to discuss Region-wide 
snowmobile trails and cost reimbursements under the State municipal grant program. Pre-meeting 
conversations with Joe Higgins (Director of the BPL 
Snowmobile Program) revealed Departmental 
involvement in the State Economic Planning effort. Joe 
says they understand the current program lacks 
funding and the long standing dependence on 
volunteers is coming undone.  
 
Representatives from the four Clubs that groom and 
maintain trails in the Region were in attendance. The 
purposes of the meeting were to 1) Gather information 
about trails and Clubs, current capacity, gaps in 
infrastructure including lack of volunteers, equipment, 
trail connections, maintenance, new development and 
money: 2) Tee up recommendations for inclusion in the 
forthcoming GEGR economic plan, and 3) Seek to 
leverage trails for economic gain especially in 
communities where basic services for gas and food 
staples have entirely disappeared.  Attached are 
detailed minutes of the meeting, an issues summary with draft recommendations.    
 
A similar meeting for the same purposes for area ATV trails and Clubs is planned for later this winter or 
early spring. (See attached existing ATV trails and Club affiliation for GEGR). Overall plan 
recommendations for trail infrastructure and development will need to incorporate a multi-use concept 
wherever possible.   
 

To spur discussion the concept of a Heritage 
“Loop” Trail was proposed for the Greater East 
Grand Region. The trail name, a take-off from the 
theme of “A Heritage Reclaimed” would be an 
80+/- mile loop around the heart of the Region. It 
would require all four Clubs to participate while 
East Grand would take the lead. Current lack of 
gas and other services over long sections of the 
trail were discussed. The Danforth-Weston area 
would by default be the center for destination and 
services. Signage, marketing, safety and 
emergency services would need to be arranged.  
 
The trail concept would be multi-use incorporating 
ATV’s, mountain biking and hiking wherever 
possible. Most of the basic infrastructure for 
snowmobiles is already in-place, albeit subject to 
major improvements and relocations.   
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